## Lake Mansfield Improvement Task Force Minutes of Thursday, January 9, 2020 meeting

<u>Present</u>: Dale Abrams (Lake Mansfield Alliance), Jeff Cohen (Conservation Commission), Bill Cooke (Selectboard), Brandee Nelson (Planning Board), and Christine Ward (Citizen at large). Staff Present: Chris Rembold, Shep Evans, Sean Van Deusen

Ms. Nelson called the meeting to order at 5:00 PM.

## 1. Administrative Business

Cooke moved to approve the minutes of October 1, 2019, Cohen seconded. All were in favor.

## 2. Updates

Christine said the first phase of a two-phase replanting of the slope at the intersection of Lake Mansfield Road and Knob Hill Road was completed this fall. It was paid for by the GB Land Conservancy and plant materials were donated. Phase 2 will be done in the spring. The total cost is approximately \$6,000.

Sean said the one-way road signs were installed today. He said line painting will occur when it's warm enough. Delineator posts are still to be installed once they are received.

Chris said the CPC is recommending partial CPA funding of the application for 100% design funds. CPC recommends \$120,000 of the \$165,000 cost. The balance will have to be paid from the town budget. Budget discussions begin January 21.

Chris said the Engineer is nearly under contract for the design work at the beach parking lot. He will keep the task force updated.

## 3. <u>Citizen's Speak Time</u> None.

4. The next meeting will be Thursday, March 12, again at 5:00 PM. Dale will chair.

5. The meeting adjourned at 5: 35 PM

Minutes prepared by: fundable Christopher Rembold